BATH TOWN PLANNING BOARD
SOUTH VIEW SUBDIVISION PUBLIC HEARING

Date & Time:		January 4, 2022				7:00pm
Place:			Town Board Room			Municipal Building

Present:	Planning Board Chairman, James Hopkins; Planning Board Members; James Corbett, George McKinley, Kenneth Wheaton, Kevin Denison, Matt Dickson, James Emo

Also Present:	Please see attached list

Planning Board Chairman, James Hopkins called the meeting to order at 7:00PM.

Planning Board Secretary, Trevor Parke led the Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag.

Motion made by James Corbett, seconded by Kevin Denison to accept the minutes from December 7, 2021.
Adopted:		James Corbett		Aye
			George McKinley	Aye
			Kenneth Wheaton	Aye
			Kevin Denison		Aye
			Matt Dickson		Aye
			James Emo		Aye
James Hopkins		Aye
Public Hearing

Planning Board Secretary Trevor Parke read the Notice of Public Hearing.

Planning Board Chairman James Hopkins, opened the Public Hearing at 7:02PM regarding the South View Subdivision, a Major Subdivision located at 7209 Hutches Road, Bath New York 14810, tax map #145.00-03-016.000 submitted by Christmas and Associates. Size of parcel to be divided is 104.50 acres to be divided into 10 lots, 3 to 20 acres respectively. Current property usage is a single-family home, an aging barn, a mix of old cornfield, brush field, and woodland. Character of land is agricultural and residential usage. Proposed use of site is vacant land to be sold. 

Planning Board Member James Emo asked about the discrepancy between the updated survey maps, which show some parcels 3 acres in size and the Short Environmental Form Part I which state parcel sizes are 5 to 20 acres. In addition, the Short Environmental Form Part 1 states there would be 11 parcels, but the survey maps display 10 parcels.

Mr. Christmas stated that there would be parcels 3 acres in size and that two parcels were combined. 

Planning Board Member James Emo asked given that some parcels are 3 acres, whether the Department of Health would need to be involved.

Mr. Christmas stated the DOH did not need to be contacted/involved because the Major Subdivision has less than 5 parcels, 3 acres in size. 

Motion made by James Emo, seconded by James Corbett to recommend to the Bath Town Board that the Major Subdivision be approved.
[bookmark: _Hlk92289116]Adopted:		James Corbett		Aye
			George McKinley	Aye
			Kenneth Wheaton	Aye
			Kevin Denison		Aye
			Matt Dickson		Aye
			James Emo		Aye
James Hopkins		Aye

Motion made by Kenneth Wheaton, seconded by George McKinley to adjourn the Public Hearing at 7:10PM. Passed Unanimously. 

Karl Schwesinger, presented Site Plan, Full Environmental Assessment Form Part 1 (SEQR form), and EAF Mapper Summary Report renderings, proposed maps and schematics on behalf of Goodrich Auto Works, LLC for a proposed autobody workshop where they intent to provide detailing, graphics, and an accessory shop located 7334 State Route 54 at the South-East of the intersection of State Route 54 and Industrial Park Road, Bath New York 14810, tax map# 144.02-01-018.000. Total acreage of the property is 5.6 acres. The proposed project is to construct the automobile workshop that includes two proposed buildings. Representatives from Goodrich stated that the maps display there is potential for future expansion. 

There is an existing well on the property that the DEC recommends being filled in, as the well contains contaminates. In addition, there is an existing main sewer line from Bath Gas & Electric. Future research will need to be conducted to examine whether public water is available. There is possible water service on the site. 

The Bath Town Planning Board will act as Lead Agency on the project. 

Planning Board Chairman James Hopkins Tabled the Goodrich Auto Works proposed development until certified survey maps are presented, Short Environmental Assessment Form Part II and III and questions in regards to water availability on the property are addressed. A future Public Hearing was proposed. 

The Bath Town Planning Board reviewed a Minor Subdivision submitted by Emmett and Donita Graham. Mr. and Mrs. Graham submitted the Subdivision Application, Short Environmental Assessment Form Part I and Part II (SEQR forms), tax maps, and survey maps for property located at 6359 Robie Road, Savona New York 14869, tax map #176.00-01-019.000. Size of parcel to be divided is 49.6 to divide off 3.40 acres. The proposal is to subdivide property owned by Henry Robie on Robie Road, Savona New York 14879 into 2 parcels. Parcel one is to be 46.2 acres and parcel two is to be 3.40 acres. The second parcel will be given to applicants Emmett and Donita Graham to add to their property. Current property usage is agricultural/vacant. Character of land is agricultural. Proposed usage of site is agricultural/vacant. 

The Planning Board discussed concerns regarding attachments displayed on the survey maps pertaining to the parcels to be divided. 

Planning Board Chairman James Hopkins Tabled this minor subdivision pending further information from the applicants regarding the displayed attachments on the survey maps. 

The Bath Town Planning Board reviewed a subdivision submitted by Attorney, Jeffrey Squires on behalf of Michael T. George (George from Fell Subdivision). Attorney Squires submitted the Subdivision Application, Short Environmental Assessment Form Part 1 and Part 2 (SEQR forms), and Survey maps for property located at 6285 East Union Road, Bath New York 14810, tax map# 188.00-01-012.310. Size of parcel to be divided is 28.23 acres to be divided into 10.109 acres (to be sold) and 18.121 acres (retained by owner). Current property usage is recreational. Current condition of the property is vacant land with house foundation and foliage. Character of land is old farm land and foliage. Proposed use of site will be residential. Survey map of the Fell property as a whole displays his residence and access from East Union Road. 
Motion made by James Emo, seconded by George McKinley to grant approval of the minor subdivision.
Adopted:		James Corbett		Aye
			George McKinley	Aye
			Kenneth Wheaton	Aye
			Kevin Denison		Aye
			Matt Dickson		Aye
			James Emo		Aye
James Hopkins		Aye







Public Comment

Mr. William Anderson questioned whether all documents and requirements for submission to the Planning Board should be certified before a Public Hearing is scheduled. 

The Planning Board explained that all documents pertaining to Planning Board agenda items are available for public review in the Office of the Town Clerk. In addition, more information may be made available at the Public Hearing that was not available or submitted prior to the Public Hearing. 

Motion made by James Corbett, seconded by Kenneth Wheaton to adjourn the meeting of the Bath Planning Board at 7:50pm. Passed unanimously.

Respectfully submitted,



Trevor J. Parke
     										     Deputy Town Clerk


















